
District 16 
Meeting Minutes – February 6th, 2025 

Zion Church – Union, MO 
• Attendees: Teresa K, Justin K, Cortney N, Rich W, Jeff G, Pete R, Bill M, Betty C (Zoom), Tina 

T (Zoom), Evette C, Daniel, Greg, Charlie, Tom & Donna, Bruce W 

• Opened with Serenity Prayer 
• Discussion on Tradition 1 and Tradition 2 

o Justin discussed Tradition 1 and Tradition 2 and related to role of GSR in 
represented group and district. 

• Roundtable 
o Evette (Literature) – New women’s meeting starting. Reported that Owensville group 

bought some books from the district bookstore, but it remains stocked.  
o Teresa K (DCM) – Reported that attendance is down at the Gold Cup women’s group. 

Encouraged group participation – discussed that beyond district, GSO has an 
interest in having contact at group level. 

o Greg (Group #107) – Reported influx of new people from drug court. Some success 
stories 

o  Cortney N (Treasurer) – Reported on financial impact of Spiritual Renewal event. 
Relayed positive report from Zion Church staff on cleanup. Reported that Monday 
night Big Book Study Meeting is still going very well. 

o Betty C (Web Servant) – Discussed issue with placing more than 3 flyers on email 
campaign. Reported that zoom meetings are going well 

o Rich W (Goup #371 & PI/CPC) – Resumed visits to police stations to hand out Where 
& When’s and make introductions 

o Pete R (Group #256) – Discussed creating a list of active GSRs and a list of 
unrepresented groups. Led to discussion on representation for groups where 
meetings of several different groups occur in the same location. Reported typical 
attendance at Tuesday and Friday meetings, and said the group is planning to host 
an event soon. 

o Justin K (Alt-DCM) – Further discussion on common issue where one GSR 
represents many groups meeting at different times in one location. Affirmed that 
distinct groups have a right to be represented. 

o Bruce W – Added that while “clubs” are not bound to AA traditions, AA groups 
holding meetings at “club” facilities are bound to AA traditions 

o Bill M (Group #219) – Reported that the #219 meetings have relocated, and the 
meetings are still going well. 

o Charlie – Attends meetings at Zion. Introduction to district 
o Tom & Donna (Group #163) – Reported that attendance is steady and the meetings 

are good. The group has not yet arranged a group conscience meeting to fill GSR 
position formally.  

o Jeff G (Secretary) – Requested approval of January Minutes – None opposed. 

• Closed with the Lord’s Prayer 


